# Welcome to First Presbyterian Church

Thank you for joining us in worship today. We are so glad that you are here!

Please take a minute to fill out the friendship pad in your pew and pass it along to others.

Our desire is to serve you and your family as you seek to grow in your faith.

Please speak to the pastor if you would like to become a member of this community of faith.

# **WORSHIP TODAY**

**Flowers** today are given to the glory of God and in honor of Trey (6/1) and Tica (6/29) Cooper's June birthdays from Brian and Barbara Davis.

**Flowers....**If you would like to donate flowers for the Sunday Worship Services, please sign your name on the flower chart calendar and complete the flower card, located by the bulletin boards in the hall. Please return the flower card to the church office or offering plate with your payment of **\$50.00**. Thanks for being part of this important ministry.

**The Barnabas Cards** are located in the pews. They are used like thinking-of-you cards. Fill out the person's name on the front and place it in the offering plate. A volunteer will address it and mail it for you.

# Remember in your thoughts and prayers:

**Health concerns:** Brenda McCaleb; Sue Miller; Jane Christopher; Robert Corkran; Jackie & Granville Sydnor; Richard Baswell; Kenny Gilchrest; Norma Shepherd; Frances Jamison; and Jim Currie.

### **WORSHIP HELPS**

Jesus said, "Let the children come to me..." At First Presbyterian Church, we believe that children enrich worship within the full faith community. In them, Christ is present for us. We also believe that children learn best to worship by worshiping! Therefore, all adults and youth are encouraged to help our young children experience the rhythms and rituals of worship: finding and standing for hymns, being still when we pray, and learning responses. Following "Chancel Time with Children", children are invited to take a Children's Bulletin from Pastor Jim and a worship bag or notebook to draw them further into the remainder of worship. Younger children (under 5) may go to the nursery in Room I, if desired.

Attendance: 6/4/17 - 139

**Bibles and hearing enhancement devices** are available at the back of the sanctuary.

**Coffee** is available before and after worship in the fellowship hall.

FPC Event Calendar		
Today	Mornings of Mission	9:00 am
	Worship	10:30 am
	Handbell Practice	12:00 pm
	VBS Set-up	following worship
Monday, June 12	VBS	6:00 - 8:30 pm
Tuesday, June 13	Pilates	10:45 am
	Prayer Shawl	2:00 pm
	VBS	6:00 - 8:30 pm
1	NO Yoga	6:00 & 7:00 pm
Wednesday, June 14	Baywood Crossing	10:00 am
	Gathering Place Board Meeting	10:30 am
	Intercessory Prayer	11:00 am
	Brown Bag and Bible	12:00 pm
	VBS	6:00 - 8:30 pm
Thursday, June 15	NO Choir Practice	7:00 pm
Thursday, June 15	Men's Breakfast at Franks Pilates	7:00 am 10:45 am
	VBS	6:00 - 8:30 pm
	Spanish Bible Study	6:30 pm
	Men's Bible Study	7:00 pm
	NO Yoga	7:00 pm
Saturday, June 17	Brunch and Book Group	10:00 am
Sunday, June 18	Sunday School - Pat Abrams	9:00 am
	Morning of Mission for all ages	9:00 am
	Worship	10:30 am
	Handbell Practice	12:00 pm
		· · · F · · ·

#### FRIDGE NOTES June 11, 2017 - Trinity Sunday

"Praise with elation; praise every morning, God's re-creation of the new day!"

"Morning Has Broken" #664 from Glory to God

**Summer Sunday School** Today was the second day of Summer Sunday School, when we continued our annual June "Mornings of Mission" (hands-on cross-generational mission project stations in the Fellowship Hall) and Pat Abrams' adult class in the Bride's Room. Come grow in grace and gratitude each Sunday morning this month at 9:00 and LIVE the difference that Jesus Christ makes in the world!

**Honoring Our Graduates** Today, we will honor all graduates during worship. We are *proud of* and *happy for* each person as he or she crosses a threshold into a new part of their journey. May God bless each one (and their families) during this important time of transition.

Young at Heart High School Graduate Scholarship for \$350 will be awarded today during Chancel Time With Children!

Vacation Bible School Is Here! June 12-15 from 6-8:30 Our theme this year is "Growing in Grace & Gratitude: Encountering God in the Bible and Beyond!" All children, youth and adults are invited to be part of this annual celebration, and, as always, friends are welcome! Please sign up today to attend or serve as part of the helping hands team. See the display in the narthex (at the cross wall) for details and registration forms for the children.

If you are able to stay today following worship to help set up stations, the sanctuary and fellowship hall, please talk to Jo Ann Currie. Many hands will make the load lighter! Thanks.

Due to our evening VBS this week, our regular yoga classes will not meet. They will resume next week on Tuesday (6 &  $7 \, \text{p.m.}$ ) and Thursday evenings ( $7 \, \text{p.m.}$ ).

**Sanctuary Prayer Stations** Stop and walk through the interactive stations any Monday-Thursday from 10-4 for a time of rest and renewal and to offer prayers of gratitude and hope.

What is YOUR Favorite Hymn in "Glory to God"? If you have a favorite hymn in our hymnal that you are hoping to sing this summer, please fill out the card found on the pew and place it in the offering plate. At least one or two hymns will come each week from your suggestions this coming season at FPC.

Hymnal Dedications Want to Honor, Thank or Remember a Loved One? Stop by the table in the narthex for details. If you have recently purchased a hymnal, find the hymnal you bought on the same table and then place it wherever you'd like in the sanctuary. Suggested love offering is \$15/hymnal. All money goes to support the mission and ministry here at FPC and beyond.

**FPC Brunch & Book Group Next Saturday, June 17 from 10-12 noon.** Get your copy of this month's book and come celebrate our 6th Anniversary as we discuss "A Man Called Ove" by Fredrik Backman. Future book selections are displayed on the first bulletin board in the hallway and in the newsletter. The group is open to all readers and welcomes new friends each month. Come be fed in body, mind & spirit!

Attention All Ghost Ranch Pilgrims Next Sunday, June 18, all youth and adult participants will be commissioned during worship. Following worship, there will be a brief final meeting in the Oasis for any last minute details, questions and covenant signing.

The June/July Newsletter is available online at <a href="https://www.fpcpasadena.org">www.fpcpasadena.org</a> and in the narthex. Stay informed about our church family life by reading "At First" each month.

We will be celebrating The Lord's Supper July 18th during the Worship Services.

#### PASTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

People need help in our broken world. Most are embarrassed about their need. Some of them we know. Others come to us as strangers. The Pastor's Discretionary Fund allows the pastor to confidentially help those in need. Please consider marking your envelope "Pastor's Discretionary Fund," in order to be instruments of the Lord in a hurting world.